
Good afternoon

I would like to make a submission in favor of the Newport SC development application currently 
under review.

Although we are not members of the club we support the necessary works required to bring the 
surf club to a much improved standard expected from a safety, useability and aesthetic 
perspective. Having experienced the complete rebuild of Mona Vale, it would be expected that 
any building improvements for Newport should include:
similar renovations for updating the clubhouse for both surf rescue and training,
A pleasant bar area for members and public, and
Appropriate coastal protection works.

One other improvement to consider should be an increase in seating and shading for visitors 
and the wider community to the beach front. Steps to the beach incorporated into any coastal 
protection works could help with seating as well as shaded landscaped areas to the south of 
the existing club similar to the wooden seating areas on dee why beachfront. The ‘green’ as it 
is, is pretty unusable in summer due to the lack of shade and seating.

I support the DA in its entirety and hope that the final decision provides members, the club and 
the wider community with a first class surf club and training facility integrated with the existing 
historic building.

Yours faithfully 
Shauna Villis 
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